## MINUTES OF BELNAP OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVE TELECONFERENCE CALL ON 5 JUNE 2005

Family member on line were: Richard D. Belnap (Vinson), Glenda H. Guinn and Dorothy G. Harper (Martha Jane), Joy Belnap (Hyrum), Florence Ilene Ward and Edith M Ward (Amasa), Pat Audrey Hobson and Iola B. Murray (Francis Marion), Hall Stoddard (Isadora) Totaling 9 on line.

At 6:35 P.M. President Richard welcomed all and asked Hal Stoddard to offer the invocation.

Minutes from 10 April 2005 were approved.

Hal Stoddard new representative for Isadora was welcomed. His address is 5589 West, 4200 South Hooper, Utah 84315, phone 801-731-5006, email <u>Stodfarm@comcast.net</u> Hal needs a address list from Steven, so he knows where to start updating list.

Ilene called Les Hill (Reuben) to see if he would still be a Representative for the family. He said at this time, he didn't have time and would see if any other members would do it. Richard asked Joy if Steven could send him a address list of Reuben's family and see if he could come up with someone. West Cox was mentioned.

We still need a representative for Mary Louise. Joy said family is small. The name Louise Willey was given. Richard also needs an address list of Mary Louise family to search for possible representative.

Representatives please remember to keep your family address list up to date. Send changes to Steven Belnap, 5391 South 550 East, Ogden, Utah 84405, (801) 475-6780 E-Mail <a href="mailto:stevenb@mcoffice.com">stevenb@mcoffice.com</a> Also any new family information, example death's, marriages, births. He will give necessary information to Don Hammon for the Crier.

It was asked if there were any Heritage with Honor for sale. They are sold out. Richard suggested contacting Sam Weller's Zion Bookstore in Salt Lake City, Ut 84101 (801) 328-2586. Dean Belnap has the book on a CD and sells them for \$5.00. You can contact him at 1046 South Sunset Drive, Kaysville, Utah 84037, (801) 544-4644 Email: wdbelnap@yahoo.com.

Dorothy and Glenda told family members the book "Martha" a Historical Novel by Francis M. Gibbons is now for sale. Barnes and Noble bookstore can order it for you. Also available on the Internet through, Amason.com Selling price is \$28.95. If this book sells good, Francis M. Gibbons wants to write a sequel. It is a wonderful tribute to Martha and Vinson Knight.

Another book the family will be interested in "They Knew the Prophet" by Hyrum Andrus and wife. Gilbert's story about knowing the Prophet Joseph is in it. Available at Church bookstores.

Up date on the new by- laws are pending until we hear from Brent or Dean. Representatives have not received a copy.

Don Hammon was not on line, but told Glenda to remind family, he still needs information for Crier. His address is 4411 Geary Blvd., #100 San Francisco, California 94118 email <a href="mailto:dhfw80d@yahoo.com">dhfw80d@yahoo.com</a> the dead line for Crier information is as soon as possible. If we have a crier for the August 2006 reunion, cut off would have be around May of 2006 for articles. Don, from last teleconference 10 April 2005, Beverly Garlock 590 East 400 South, Clearfield, Utah 84015 (801) 776-5861, said if you needed help on the crier to contact her.

Don told Glenda the Web Site has been down since he moved and haven't found the help to get it back up. Both Richard and Hal said they have family member that could help. Lindsay Stoddard, (Hal's Son) is one 801-731-6752

Richard suggested since this year is the Prophet Joseph's Birthday, we could put in the Crier something about our ancestors knowing him. Joy recommended we even take articles from old criers and print them in the new. It would be good for the family to be refreshed on the stories. The representatives agreed and thought also just a story about Joseph Smith would be good in the crier.

Richard has a new great daughter born 26 May 2005. Congratulations. Births are no longer put in crier, but Steven still needs information for family group sheets.

It was asked who sent information on Weltha Hall's death? Steve do you know? Other deaths mentioned were Keith Belnap (no information) and Raymon Belnap (no d) (Francis), funeral in Bountiful, buried in Virginia. Raymon was the brother of Darlene Hanson (husband, George).

Edith asked Richard about Belnap pedigree chart on John Belnap. He said when enough research has been done; he will put it in the crier.

Ilene gave an update on plans for 13 August 2006 reunions in Idaho. She has not been about to contact State President for use of Rexburg North Stake, Church. She said she could reserve a park for \$45. We all agreed we need a park near a Church. Ilene will continue looking. Audrey said she had a possible contact for BYU Idaho to help with reunion. Audrey was going to send Ilene name and phone number of contact.

Edith talked about the history of her Great Grandfather Amasa, who lived in Idaho, but many other places. Other Belnap's settling in Idaho was, Augustus, (buried in Salem) Reuben, Oliver, and Francis. Gilbert served a mission at Fort Lemhi. Edith mentioned researching land records for Amasa, found out Augustus was once Justice of Peace. The Lows also settled in Idaho. Belnap's also lived in Moreland, and Franklin, Idaho. DUP Museum in Franklin has information on some of the Belnap Family.

If anyone knows who belongs to <a href="mbat@mstar2.net">mbat@mstar2.net</a>, please let Glenda know.

Iola wondered if changing teleconference day from Sunday to another day of the week would get more on line. We need the help from absence representatives. It was decided tentative to have the next meeting, just before conference, 30 September 2005 at Richard's 26<sup>th</sup> Ward Building in Bountiful. Time for the meeting will be 7:00 PM. One was held there last year. This ward is located at 200 North and 200 West in Bountiful. Take the I-15 exit 321 coming from the north (a left exit). From the south take exit 321 (a right exit).

Family members signed off about 7:35 PM. Joy Belnap gave the closing prayer.

Minutes recorded by Glenda Hammon Guinn